The Theresian Society

[image: image1.jpg]



Minutes for Friday, December 3, 2021
President:  Jan Daum called the meeting to order at 10:06 AM, and welcomed 23 attendees. The Hail Mary was recited.
Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting on Friday, November 5, 2021 were not read. They were sent out or a copy was made available for those without email.  The minutes were approved.
Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Report: Ginny Carrington reported our beginning balance as of November 1 was $4463.02. There was a deposit of $613.70, ($62.50 from craft sales and $425.70 from raffle baskets).  Our balance as of December 1 is $5076.72. The basket raffle was a huge success. Winners were:  Frances Brincat (Family Fun Basket), Jeri Trudeau (Hot and Spicy Basket) and Jeanette Gibas (Chocolate Delight Basket). All baskets were picked up in a timely fashion. Congratulations! Ginny read a thank you note from Pat Amos’ family.
Prayer Line and Correspondence:  Margie VanderMyde has updated the Prayer Line, copies were available and the prayer was recited.
Funeral Reception Coordinator:  No report as there were no funeral receptions here.

Call Line:  Terry Greer volunteered to take over the Call Line, no report.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Wine and Cheese Event:  The event was well attended and everyone had a great time.  The decorations were beautiful. Thank you to those who helped with set up, serving and clean up.
Bingo update:  Donna Raschke reported she talked with Father Gregory and they will have to start up all over again with a new bank account, and board members.  She has 25 volunteers and they hope to meet via webcam to start planning who is going to do what. They are looking at family bingo to pull in more people.
Fund raising:  Donna passed out copies of fundraising ideas. We will look at the ideas for the spring. 
Angel Tree: Ann Foster reported items need to be brought in by December 5 for the Angel tree and Migrant children.

NEW BUSINESS:  
Election of Treasurer and Vice President:  Marge Jones was elected Treasurer and Ann Foster was elected Vice President by unanimous vote for 2022-2023. Jan Daum remains as President and Chriss Lawrence continues as Recording Secretary. Jan thanked all continuing, departing and newly elected officers.
Nonperishable Food Drive: We will have a nonperishables food drive/crafts swap for the Food Pantry December 11 after Mass and December 12th between the masses, with crafts as a thank you for donations. All donations are gladly accepted. A signup sheet is available for workers to help with donations and set up. Notices have been given to Nadine to distribute to the youth this Sunday and there will be an announcement in the bulletin.
Photo permission:  It is required by the diocese that we have written permission from each individual photographed if we want to use their picture in any kind of publication. A general sheet is available to sign, we may need to have separate sheets for each person. We can email the sheets to members and we can mail out sheets to those who do not have computers. There will be more information at the January 7th meeting.
Possible upcoming expenditures:  Gary brought us information that several trees need to be trimmed or removed near the rectory, bids range from $2800 to $3500.  The ALC building needs to be power washed, including the roof, bids range between $550 and $925. The money is budgeted, but these items might deplete the maintenance budget.  More discussion and a vote to assist or cover either or both of these two projects will be part of the January 7th agenda. Also it was brought up we would like to see about purchasing a new sanitizer for the kitchen and rearrange the work space to make it flow better.
2022 Meeting Calendar Dates and events:  Jan has worked up meeting dates for next year.  Tentatively we are looking at meeting the third Sunday of the months of March, April, July and August between the Masses and the first Friday the rest of the months. September is questionable. We are waiting to hear from the office to see if the dates are available as our group is too large for the meeting room. We also need to decide on the events we want to have in 2022.
Christmas present for Father Gregory:  It was voted to give Father a $100 gift card at the Bubba Shrimp Shack.
Spiritual trips:  Several members stated they would like to have some spiritual trips to surrounding areas such as the Basilica in Norfolk or the Monastery in New Kent County. Jan requested we look into some trips and check on the logistics for discussion at the next meeting.
Hostesses for next meetings:  Ann Foster and Edwina Fitzpatrick volunteered for the January meeting, and Terry Greer and Trish Davis volunteered for the February meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Thank you to Betty Zahn, Donna Raschke and Terry Wilson for serving as hostesses for today’s meeting. 
The next Theresian meeting will be Friday, January 7. Social time will start at 9:40 A.M. and the meeting will begin at 10:00 A.M., followed by the Rosary at 11:15 and noon Mass. 
There being no other business, the closing prayer was read and Jan adjourned the meeting at 11:07 AM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Chriss Lawrence, Recording Secretary 



